Transition Black Isle

Admin meeting 29/01/19

Pasteuriser and Steam Juicer

At the Food & Growing Group meeting on Thursday we discussed the possibility of buying an additional apple press and/ or a pasteuriser – as requested by the admin group. 

The conclusion from F&G was that we should buy a pasteuriser and steam juicer, at a cost of approx. £160 (£260?) in total.  The logic behind the decision is set out below.

Decision needed:  To buy a pasteuriser and juicer, as set out below.

Second apple press

When we had the apple press at the markets, it was much quicker to mash the apples than to press the mash. A second press would mean we could double the throughput, without an extra masher. However, it’s unlikely an additional press would be needed more than 2 or 3 days per year, and there are serious difficulties in how we store and transport it. The group thought we would be better to focus on increasing the usage of the existing press.

Pasteuriser

The pasteuriser was suggested by the team from Corntown who regularly hire the press. There are quite a number of people now pressing substantial amounts of juice, and presumably freezing it. Freezing is a reasonable storage method, so long as it doesn’t lead to more freezers being needed. Once that happens, there’s a lot more electricity used, and pasteurising is a more energy-efficient solution. A pasteuriser could be used for other purposes too – cordials and bottled fruit are probably the most likely. It could be argued that people don’t need a special bit of kit to pasteurise things – a big pan of hot water is equally suitable – but it’s difficult to find a pan big enough for 750ml bottles, and temperature control is a bit tricky on the hob. The Vigo pasteuriser costs £195 and holds up to 13 750mm bottles, see https://www.vigopresses.co.uk/Catalogue/Pasteurisers/Stainless-Steel-Digital-Pasteuriser-96474. It can also be used with their steam juice extractor (another £65) which extracts juice from blackcurrants, stone fruit, etc., and might be an interesting addition.

The F&G group thought this was a good use of TBI resources, and would not only complement the apple press but also encourage more medium-term storage of apple juice and fruit. The group also thought the steam juicer would be a good addition, and would encourage the use of surplus berry and stone fruit.

It was noted that we will need to address electrical safety issues with the pasteuriser, but it was thought that these should be relatively easy to handle, with a combination of Portable Appliance Testing (we thought it likely we would be able to get this done either for free by a volunteer or for a nominal fee) and visual inspection of the electrical connections.
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